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CAUTIONARY ANNOUNCEMENT 

Further to our previous announcements regarding the amendments to the Gauteng Gambling 

Regulations dated 29 March 2019 and 9 April 2019, we now provide a further update on this 

matter. 

As advised on the 9th April 2019, Phumelela intends to re-enrol the urgent application in the 

Gauteng High Court next week to be heard during the week commencing the 6th May 2019. 

In the interim, Phumelela has engaged with the Gauteng Member of the Executive Council 

responsible for Economic Development, Environment, Agriculture and Rural Development (“the 

MEC”) and the Gauteng Gambling Board in an attempt to find an amicable solution. 

A process has been agreed by all three parties and the intention is to fast track an agreement 

which will hopefully negate the need for court proceedings to continue. 

Nevertheless, we advise shareholders to exercise caution when dealing in the Company’s 

securities until a further announcement is made. 
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